
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting which followed the APM  

held on Thursday, 7 April 2022 in the Village Hall at 7.45 pm 

Present:  Councillors Clark (SC in the Chair), Emmison (BE), Smith (MS), Gregory (JG), Haynes 

(CH), Robinson (KR), Wilkinson-Mudd (MWM) and Dexter (GD).  

Apologies:  Received from Pocklington Provincial Councillors K. West, P. West and D. Sykes. 

Declaration of interests on any item to be discussed:  None. 

Minutes:  to approve the minutes of the last PC meeting held on Thursday, 24 February, 

proposed to be a true record by JG, seconded by MS and carried.  To approve the minutes of 

the Planning/Finance meeting held on the 17 March, proposed to be a true record by BE, 

seconded by JG and carried. 

Invoices and Finance: 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council (Salt bin maintenance) - £51.60. 
Andrew Ross (cleaning bus shelters April) - £60.00. 
ERNLLCA (subscription 2022/23) - £578.00. 
Barmby Moor Village Hall (Room hire/PlusNet & NDP Consultations) - £88.70. 

Barmby Moor Group of Parishes (Parish News subscription) - £305.00. 

To approve invoices for payment proposed by MWM, seconded by CH and carried. 

Thank you letter - Barmby Moor Parochial Church Council for £3500 grant towards the 

cremated remains area. 

Notification of Audit – to be submitted to PKF Littlejohn on the 1 July 2022. 

Plans: 

Mr. O. Fielder, Land N of 92 Barmby Road – erection of a dwelling (custom build) (All 

Matters Reserved) (Ref: 22/00762/OUT).  After a long discussion members decided to 

submit the same objection previously submitted on this site.  Proposed by GD, seconded by 

CH and carried unanimously: 

Barmby Moor Parish Council object strongly to this proposed housing development for the 

following reasons: 

1. The proposed development is in an area not designated for housing development and East 

Riding of Yorkshire Council removed this site from building allocation for the East Riding Local 

Plan; 

2. East Riding Local Plan 2012 - 2029 states the gap between Pocklington and Barmby Moor 

serve an important role in maintaining the individual characters of the settlements by 

preventing coalescence and Policy A6: Vale of York sub area - C. Environment - Clause 8 of 

the Local Plan states that "Plans, strategies and development decisions in the Vale of York sub 

area should maintain the physical separation of Pocklington and Barmby Moor"; 

3. In the preparation of the Barmby Moor Development Plan, of 191 responses to the 

Development Plan Questionnaire 174 (90%) agreed that the physical separation of 

Pocklington and Barmby Moor is important and should be maintained; 

4. This proposed development along B1246 would be the start of coalescence between 

Pocklington and Barmby Moor. It is contrary to Policy A6:C.8 of East Riding Local Plan 2012 



and against the wishes of the residents of Barmby Moor who agree that the physical 

separation of Pocklington and Barmby Moor is important and should be maintained; 

5. The Gliding Club is an important asset for this area, both for leisure and tourism. Barmby 

Moor Parish Council requests that full consideration is given as to the effect that this 

proposed development may have on the ability of the Gliding Club to maintain its operations 

and its existence. 

Barmby Moor Parish Council request that this application goes to Council when deciding this 

application. 

Approval:  Mr. J. Farrow, The Firs, York Road, erection of outbuilding containing stables, 

back room and straw store (retrospective) – (Ref: 22/00286/PLF). 

Pocklington Provincial Councillors report:  email sent with apologies for this meeting. 

EV Charging points – the cost will be £4000 per point. 
Adults “your life your way.uk” – is aimed at residents to maintain active and independent 
lives. 
2 year halt to road resurfacing – ER will have to concentrate on patching roads and 
potholes.  This is the result of the war in Ukraine and Russia where tar is sourced.  This is 
increasing prices and availability. 
 
Matters arising from previous meetings: 

Traffic Management – SC, BE, KW, PW and the clerk attended a 2 hour meeting held on 
Wednesday, 6 April, 2022. A member of the CSW Team (Janet Britton) also attended.  Nicola 
Moger of Traffic Management and a Highways Engineer gave an excellent input which looks 
promising but it will take a few weeks for a report and proposals to be forwarded for traffic 
calming measures in the parish.  Members suggest once received to involve the School for 
the Flat Lane and school traffic issues. 
Queens Platinum Jubilee Celebrations – successful grant application of £500 from ERYC 
Jubilee Fund.  Clerk to complete a grant acceptance form. Clerk asked if the PC will be 
purchasing a seat to commemorate the Queens Jubilee.  Members suggested an ideal place 
for a seat would be next to the Cremated remains area, will discuss at the next meeting. 
Projector and screen in Village Hall – quotation received + costs for installation, approved 

by the Village Hall Committee.  Members agreed to go ahead with the purchase which will 

benefit the VH and PC and users of the Village Hall.  Clerk to get final estimate. 

Any other business for future meetings: 

Western Parishes meeting – BE confirmed next meeting is in June, if anything needs raising 
please pass on. 
A1079 litter picking –to put on the Agenda for the next meeting. 
Endymion Cottage – KR mentioned the hedge needs cutting back again due to vision 
obstruction for vehicles leaving SL. 
Keldspring Lane – GD mentioned a section of the watercourse bank looks ready to collapse. 
Ashcourts – sand and dust in the watercourse. 
Potholes – members reported pothole repairs around the village. 
 

Date of next meeting:  AGM and PC meeting, 12 May 2022. 

There being no further business, SC closed the meeting at 9.15 pm. 


